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NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022  
Parramatta NSW 2124 

 

RE: DRAFT SYDNEY OLYMPIC PARK MASTERPLAN 2030 – INTERIM METRO 
REVIEW 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW), as part of Department of Education (the 
Department), welcomes the Department of Planning and Environment’s (DPE) 
invitation to provide comments on the Explanation of Intended Effect for the 
Interim Metro Review of the draft Sydney Olympic Park (SOP) Master Plan 2030 
(the draft Plan).  

SINSW understands that an amendment is required to the State Environmental 
Planning Policy (State Significant Precincts) 2005 (SSP SEPP) to update the 
current draft Plan to facilitate the delivery of Sydney Metro West within the SOP 
town centre.  

SINSW notes that the entirety of the proposed amendments are to the Central 
Precinct which is sufficiently distanced from the closest educational 
establishment. As a result, SINSW is generally supportive of the proposal and 
acknowledge that at completion, the Metro will likely provide a range of on-going 
positive outcomes for schools and communities in proximity to the proposed 
alignment, including reducing localised traffic, improved access, and the 
promotion of sustainable travel. 

Should you require further information about this submission, please contact the 
SINSW Statutory Planning team at StatutoryPlanning@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Paul Towers 
Executive Director – Infrastructure Planning 
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